Minutes
Class of 1999 
Executive Committee
Conference Call
17 April 2007 

Present: Jonathan Hummel, John Muckle, Jonah Sonnenborn, Michelle Sweetser, Kevin Findlan, Melissa Rikard, Dave Dookeeram, Jeff Fine, Karen Mangold, Damali Rhett, Liz French, Jessica Kelley, Adrienne Wagner, Danni Downing, Rex Morey, Sara Zrike 

Regrets: Tony Perry, Juan Bell, Evan Walsh, Debbie Bender, Caroline Kaufmann

1. Review report on progress, goals, including: 

· Discussion of class survey results 

· No one had additional observations about the survey results or questions for the survey committee.  Michelle thanked the survey committee members: Kevin, Jeff, Dave, and Tony, and indicated that the officers and the committees will use the data in planning for the coming year. She will summarize the report and put a 1-2 page summary in the next newsletter edition as well as online.  Discussion followed about plans to acknowledge those who took the time to respond. 

· Mini-reunions scheduled for 4/26 and 4/27 

· Jeff reported that next Thursday and Friday there will be MR in 6 cities: Boston, NYC, Charlotte, DC, Chicago, and LA. Info is on website, reminder emails have gone out. Blankets from the 5th reunion will be given out at all locations. 

2. Additional reports or updates from officers, committee chairs 

· Class Awards Committee

· Danni reported that the awards committee met and discussed the establishment of a class award. Based on the survey results, we’ll recognize people active in the community/service. We established a timeline and the committee will have a draft of the criteria and submit this for consideration on the May phone call. 

· LinkedIn Group

· Jeff reported that our LinkedIn group was created yesterday. Our tentative plan is to announce it in the next dues email (early May) and then whenever our summer email goes out we’ll make another mention of it (we are required by LinkedIn to send out 3 e-mails within 90 days). 

· Reunion

· The other big announcement was the status of reunion. Michelle noted that Jeff has agreed to serve as co-chair.  She is still looking to identify a co-chair and is looking for a woman to co-chair for some gender balance.  She has contacted a number of individuals, but it seems that we’re at that point where it is becoming more difficult for individuals to commit to the responsibility. If you know of individuals who would be good candidates, please let Michelle know. She expects that the reunion committee will begin work soon.

· Newsletter

· Michelle asked committee members to email Willy with some news if they have any. The next issue is due at the beginning of May. It will hit classmates in mid-late June. Some discussion followed as to whether we wanted to do themed issues moving forward.

· Budget/Dues

· Jeff circulated a report prior to the call. Dues payments are slowing down right now, but expenses are right on target and we are in good shape. 

· DCF

· Committee agreed that it can be confusing if  you think you've given and subsequently get a call saying you haven't.   Jonah will look into it. In terms of giving and participation for DCF, so far we have raised $43,000, which is ahead of where we were last year. 

· Trustee election

· Rex reminded everyone to vote in the current trustee election.

3. Other proposals/new business 

· Google docs/calendar 

· Michelle noted that more and more of us are using Gmail rather than our alumni accounts and inquired as to how many of us use Google calendar and whether it would it be useful to set up a calendar for class activities and how they felt about using Google documents.  There was some discussion about how this might work for the EC. After much discussion, we decided we will begin implementing a dual system over the coming weeks. We’ll use the calendar and Google docs a little bit to see how it works, then evaluate it at the end of the summer.

· Affiliate programs: getting the word out 

· Michelle pointed out that we have been approved by Amazon, EBay, Travelocity, and StubHub for our affiliate accounts and that Evan will work to put links on our website in the coming week. If people want to purchase something from Amazon, we will get a percentage of the purchase, with the funds going to a scholarship. We will get the word out in the newsletter and in our emails in May and discussed other ways by which we might be able encourage awareness and participation.

· Schedule next call

· Our next call will be May 21 at 9 eastern, as the scholarship and dues committees need more time to work out some proposals and wanted to be in a position to have plans worked out before presenting them to the EC. Danni and the awards committee will also have an update on their proposal and we would like to have the EC vote on their plans before the summer. We will try to keep the call to those 3 issues plus reunion.

· We will then move the July call to August for end-of-year reporting. 

